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Fifth Sunday


In Lent


March 22nd, 2015





St. Bernard Parish


Founded 1908


202 N. Broadway—Box 10


Albers, Illinois  62215


Phone: (618) 248-5112


Fax: (618) 248-5595





St. Damian Parish


Founded 1861


One West Main Street


Damiansville, Illinois 62215


Phone: (618) 248-5134


Fax: (618) 248-5134 





WEBSITE:  � HYPERLINK "http://www.stbernardandstdamian.org" �www.stbernardandstdamian.org�











MASS SCHEDULE:





MONDAY, MARCH 23RD                                           


7:45 am Mass @ St. Damian


Msgr. Hyacinth S. Mazuchowski





TUESDAY, MARCH 24TH                           


7:45 am Mass @ St. Bernard


For All Parishioners





WEDNESDAY, MARCH 25TH  


NO MASS SCHEDULED





THURSDAY, MARCH 26TH                                         


7:45 am Mass @ St. Bernard


Living & Deceased Members of 


Frank & Mary Netemeyer





FRIDAY, MARCH 27TH                                              


7:45 am MASS @ St. Damian 


For All Memorial Donors





SATURDAY, MARCH 28TH                         


5:00 pm MASS @ St. Damian


Archie & Marie Santel





SUNDAY, MARCH 29TH                 


8:30 am MASS @ St. Damian


NO MASS SCHEDULED





9:00 am MASS @ St. Bernard


Catherine Albers & Family


George, Alvina & Donald Rickhoff





11:00 am MASS @ St. Damian


Mass in Spanish 





BISHOP OF BELLEVILLE:


The Most Rev. Edward K. Braxton, Ph.D., S.T.D.





PASTOR:


Fr. Jack Joyce


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:frjack@charter.net" �frjack@charter.net�


Residence / Office at St. Bernard





CATECHETICAL MINISTRY DIRECTOR:


Deacon Glenn Netemeyer


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:stdamians@wisperhome.com" ��stdamians@wisperhome.com�


Personal Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:gnetemeyer@msn.com" �gnetemeyer@msn.com�


Cell Phone: 618-772-9343


Office at St. Damian





NC VICARIATE HISPANIC MINISTER:


Roberto Rapp


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:robertorapp@yahoo.com" �robertorapp@yahoo.com�


Cell Phone: 314-780-2795


Office / Residence at St. Damian





SECRETARY:


Jeanne Langenhorst


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:st.bernard@charter.net" ��st.bernard@charter.net�


CLC Office Phone: 618-588-4323


Cell Phone: 618-979-5933


Monday (8 am to 5 pm) @ St. Bernard or St. Damian;


Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday (9 am to 4 pm)


@ CLC, New Baden;


Friday (8 am to 1 pm) @ St. Bernard or St. Damian.





CATHOLIC YOUTH MINISTER:


Michelle “Shelly” Schuetz


Email: � HYPERLINK "javascript:parent.wgMail.openComposeWindow('maschuetz@hotmail.com')" �maschuetz@hotmail.com��Cell Phone: 618-401-6007








LITURGY OF THE WORD:


Our readings today invite us to be rather meditative.  Jeremiah tells us the God’s law will be so written on our hearts that we will have no need to tell others how to know the Lord, it will be evident.  Saint Paul tells us about Jesus’ cries and supplications to the Father, some of which we hear in today’s Gospel.  Philip does what we all are to do: he brings others to Jesus.  Let us listen to God’s message to us even as we hear of God’s message to Jesus.  How do others know that we serve God in Christ Jesus?  





LENTEN SCHEDULE:


Palm Sunday Masses – March 28th/29th   


		Saturday: 5:00 pm @ St. Damian Church


		Sunday: 9:00 am @ St. Bernard Church 


Mass in Spanish – March 29th 


		11:00 am @ St. Damian Church


Holy Thursday Mass – April 2nd   


		7:00 pm @ St. Bernard Church


Good Friday Services – April 3rd   


		2:00 pm @ St. Damian Church


		7:00 pm @ St. Bernard Church


Hispanic Good Friday Service


		7:00 pm @ St. Damian Church


Holy Saturday, Easter Vigil – April 4th  


		7:00 pm @ St. Damian Church


Easter Sunday – April 5th 


		8:30 am @ St. Damian Church


		10:00 am @ St. Bernard Church


Mass in Spanish – 11:00 am @ St. Damian Church











Albers American Legion & Legion Auxiliary 


are each awarding a $500 scholarship to HIGH SCHOOL SENIORS going on to a college, trade school or technical school.   Applications may be picked up at the Legion (Tuesday - Thursday from 8:00 am -12:00 noon or call 248-5505), or by contacting Scholarship Chairman Bud Jansen at 248-5359.  Submit completed applications to the Legion or Scholarship Chairman by April 1st.   Applicant must be a son, daughter, grandson, or granddaughter whose father, mother, grandfather, grandmother or legal guardian (living or deceased) is or was a member of Stukenberg-Eilermann Post 1026 Legion or Stukenberg-Eilermann Post 1026 Auxiliary.  








Respect Life Corner


The Journey Continues - In his � HYPERLINK "javascript:showDisclaimer('http://w2.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/messages/lent/documents/papa-francesco_20141004_messaggio-quaresima2015.html',368);" \o "external link http://w2.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/messages/lent/documents/papa-francesco_20141004_messaggio-quaresima2015.html" �Lenten message for 2015�, Pope Francis asks us to "make our hearts firm" (Jas 5:8) and to be "merciful, attentive and generous." Through prayer, charity and humility before God, people receive a heart "which is firm and merciful, attentive and generous, a heart which is not closed, indifferent or prey to the globalization of indifference.” 





Learn, Act, Connect, Pray:  Embrace his call to mercy by reaching out to those in need.  Be attentive to the Lenten call to prayer; be generous with your time and treasure. 





HAPPENINGS/MEETINGS:





Sunday, March 22nd               


	St. Damian Youth Choir Practice 	


		9:30 am @ St. Damian Church


	St. Bernard Pre-School Sunday School 


		10:00 am @ Albers Elementary School


	St. Bernard Breakfast 


		8:00-11:30 am @ St. Bernard Parish Center


Monday, March 23rd 


	Bible Study 7:00 pm @ St. Damian House


Tuesday, March 24th   


	English as Second Language (ESL) Classes


		5:30-8:00 pm @ St. Damian Mtg. Room


	1st Communion Parent Meeting


		7:00 pm @ St. Damian


	St. Damian Adult Choir Practice 	


		7:00 pm @ St. Damian Church 


Wednesday, March 25th       


	Eucharist Adoration


	9:00 am-12 noon @ St. Damian Church 


	1:00-3:00 pm @ St. Bernard Church


	RCIA 7:30 pm @ St. Damian House


Thursday, March 26th  


	English as Second Language (ESL) Classes


		5:30-8:00 pm @ St. Damian Mtg. Room


	Hispanic Men’s Group – (Change of Date)


		6:00 pm @ St. Damian Parish House


	1st Communion Parent Meeting


		7:00 pm @ St. Bernard


	Stations of the Cross


		7:00 pm @ St. Bernard Church


	St. Bernard Mixed Choir Practice 	


		7:30 pm @ St. Bernard Church 


Friday, March 27th                


	Communion to Homebound


Sunday, March 29th                


	NO 8:30 am Mass @ St. Damian Church


	One Mass 9:00 am @ St. Bernard Church 


	St. Damian Youth Choir Practice 	


		9:30 am @ St. Damian Church


	St. Damian Holy Name Wurstmarkt 


		10:30 am-5:30 pm @ Damiansville Gym





ST. DAMIAN PARISH CONCERNS:





CHURCH SUPPORT: March 14th/15th, 2015


Envelopes: $1,874.00 + Loose: $62.00 


+ Mass in Spanish: $290.00 = 	$2,226.00


Budget for week	$2,593.27


Fiscal year-to-date collected:	$97,728.95


Fiscal year-to-date budget:	$95,950.99


Over (under) year-to-date budget	$1,777.96


Fiscal year (7/14-6/15) budget	$134,850.00


Catholic Service & Ministry Appeal (CSMA):


Total: $5,866.00 (27) 	Goal: $5,950.00 (59)


Needy Fund Collection:	$252.00





Thanks for your faithful and generous support!





ST. DAMIAN HOLY NAME:


Wurstmarkt is scheduled for Palm Sunday, March 29th from 10:30 am – 5:30 pm @ Damiansville Gym.


Raffle Tickets are available for pick up in the main entrance of church. 


Workers Lists are available in the entrances of church and on the website.


Damiansville Chamber of Commerce Ham Raffle Tickets are available for pick up in the main entrance of church.  (Ham raffle drawing will be held at the Wurstmarkt). 





CHOIR INFORMATION:


Adult Choir practices every Tuesday at 7 pm in church.  Please contact Chris Brandmeyer at 792-2676 if you have any questions. 


Youth Choir Note!! There are two Youth Choir practices remaining on Sundays March 22 & 29 at 9:30 am. The youth choir will sing at Holy Week masses on Good Friday, April 3 at 2:00 pm, & Easter Sunday, April 5 at 8:30 am.  The Youth Choir will also sing for the St. Damian First Communion mass on Saturday, May 2, at 4:00 pm mass (Please note Sat. mass time change for that weekend only).  We will have two practices for First Communion on Sundays April 19 & 26 at 9:30 am. We are looking forward to seeing your smiling faces at the remaining practices to prepare for Holy Week and First Communion liturgies! Thanks in advance!    	        -- Jackie & Geri 




















BREAKFAST & BASKET RAFFLE


THIS Sunday, March 22nd from 8:00 to 11:30 am @ St. Bernard Parish Center.  





ST. BERNARD MIXED CHOIR!


Practices every Thursday at 7 pm in the choir loft.  When Stations of the Cross are held at St. Bernard, we practice at 7:30 pm.  





CHILDREN’S LITURGY OF THE WORD:


Additional leaders and shepherds are needed.  If interested in spreading the Word of God to the younger children, please contact Stefanie Rickhoff at 248-5007 or email at � HYPERLINK "mailto:brent.n.stef@gmail.com" �brent.n.stef@gmail.com�.





ST. DAMIAN MINISTRY SCHEDULE





Saturday, March 28th, 2015 @ 5:00 pm 


Eucharist Ministers — Alison Kalmer, Chris 	Brandmeyer, Mech Toennies


Reader — Lauren Cleeton, Anita Rakers


Ushers — Ed & Sandy Kramer


Servers — Adam, Anna & Kevin Heimann


Organist — Geri Varel   





If you are scheduled to be a minister and are not able to attend, please find someone to take your place.  Thank you for your cooperation! 





Sunday, March 22nd, 2015 @ 8:30 am


Eucharist Ministers — Julie Langenhorst, Pete 	Toennies, Deb Santel


Reader — Jackie Toennies


Ushers — Jared Horstmann, Dave Albers


Servers — Ben Kassen, Trevor Beach-Jansen, Ethan 	Toennies


Organist — Chris Brandmdyer   


Collection Counters – Pete Toennies, Gwen 	Toennies, Dave Kassen


Children’s Liturgy – Kathy Jansen, Abby Wegmann








ST. BERNARD PARISH CONCERNS:





CHURCH SUPPORT: March 15th, 2015


Envelopes: $2,135.00 + Loose: $57.00 = 	$2,192.00


Budget for week	$2,840.20


Fiscal year-to-date collected:	$104,746.89


Fiscal year-to-date budget	$102,247.20


Over (under) year-to-date budget	$2,499.69


Fiscal year (7/14-6/15) budget	$147,690.00


Catholic Service & Ministry Appeal (CSMA):


Total: $750.00 (10) 	Goal: $7,700.00 (80)


Parishes Needy Fund Collection:	$104.00








Thanks for your faithful and generous support!





ST. BERNARD MINISTRY SCHEDULE





Sunday, March 29th, 2015 @ 9:00 am 


Eucharist Ministers — Liz Nussbaumer, Dave 	Broeckling, Michelle Kennedy, Cole 	Schomaker


Reader — Ken Nussbaumer, Sean Kennedy


Ushers — Ed & Sharon Wuebbels, Dennis & 


	Kurt Rickhoff


Servers — Alexandra & Katelyn Kennedy, Allison 	Rickhoff


Collection Counters – Tim Schroeder, Sean 	Kennedy, Phyllis Albers


Children’s Liturgy – NO SESSION





If you are scheduled to be a minister and are not able to attend, please find someone to take your place.  Thank you for your cooperation! 





	      WHAT IS “40 CANS FOR LENT©”: It is a program designed to help fight hunger. An 	opportunity to take a small sacrifice, turn it into a big difference in the lives of others.  The idea of a 	simple, straightforward one-can-per-day donation is inspired by Christ’s 40 days of fasting in the 	desert. All that is required is the desire to help others.  The goal of this program is for each parishioner to contribute one can of food per day during the forty days of Lent. Drop off your cans at any time throughout the Season to the K of C Collection Boxes in the back of both Churches.


					Sponsored by Frs. Peters and Keifer Knights of Columbus Council 9768





COMMUNITY CONCERNS/EVENTS:





Friends of the Cougars: Fish Fry held every Friday during Lent serving from 4:30-7:00 pm @ Albers American Legion.  Dine in or carry out.  Proceeds are used to support the Cougars Athletic program at Albers & Damiansville Elementary Schools. 





Breese Knights of Columbus: Euchre Tournament to benefit Mater Dei High School on Sunday, 


March 22nd @ Breese K of C Hall on 480 North Walnut St. in Breese. Doors open at 12:00 pm and game begins at 1:00 pm. Cost is $15.00 per person. Fried Chicken included. Specialty drink prices. Attendance prizes and 50/50 drawing. Contact Bill Shultz for reservations @ 228-7527 or 618-806-0292.





St. Augustine, Breese: Quilt/Cash Bingo on Sunday, March 22nd starting at 4:00 pm. No one under 18 years old can play.  Fried Chicken Luncheon from 11 am to 1 pm.  Adults: $8.00; Children: $4.00; Under 6: Free.  Carry outs call 526-4341.





Albers Booster Club is hosting a Fundraiser at Shorty’s on Tuesday, March 24th from 4:00-8:30 pm. 


Food will be served Cafeteria Style, no call-in orders, but carry-outs are available.  10% of ALL proceeds go to Albers Booster Club. 





Mater Dei Fathers & Friends:


Bowling Tournament on Saturday, March 28th @ Bartelso Bowl. Teams may bowl at 12 pm, 3 pm, 6 pm or 9 pm. In addition to enjoying time with friends, you may win a cash prize! For this 9-pin no-tap tournament, the cost is $25 per bowler and teams consist of five (5) bowlers. To enter a team or receive additional information, please contact Mark Hitpas (520-9516). We hope to see you at the bowling lanes!


Please plan to support our Fathers & Friends by treating your family to Breakfast on Sunday, March 29th from 8:00 am to 12:00 pm in MD cafeteria.  Menu: eggs, sausage, pancakes, hash browns, biscuits and gravy, coffee, juice, and milk.  Tickets: adults: $8.00, children (6-13):$5.00, children under 5: free





National Shrine of Our Lady of the Snows: “We Were There” Experience the Way of the Cross in this prayerful and inspiring scriptural presentation on Tuesday, March 31stat 7:30 pm. In each gripping setting, you’ll experience a unique perspective of these events from the point of view of those intimately involved and how they were personally affected by Jesus’ crucifixion.  Cost is Free.  For more information, call 618-397-6700 ext. 6276 or visit � HYPERLINK "http://www.Snows.org/holyweek" �www.Snows.org/holyweek�.  





Village of Albers 125th Anniversary (Quasquicentennial) – June 4-5, 2016: 


Please help support this event by showing your Albers pride by ordering your Albers 125 T-Shirt today!  Order forms are available on albers125.com, at Albers Village Hall and Post Office.  Order forms w/payments must be dropped off at the Village Hall Water Payment Box by Wednesday, April 1st.


Cookbook Committee is Seeking Recipes from all present and past residents of the Village of Albers.    Please consider submitting a recipe (or multiple recipes!) in your name or in memory of a deceased Albers resident.   Spread the word to family and friends.  Recipes may be submitted in any of the following ways:  Option 1:   Go to � HYPERLINK "http://www.morriscookbooks.com" �www.morriscookbooks.com�; click on the "tns typensave" tab (upper right below FAQ).  Log in.  User Name is: Albers125 and Password is: Albers125.  Type in your name, and click on Add Recipes.  Follow instructions on website.  Option 2:  Mail recipes to:  Deb Steuart, PO Box 301, Albers, IL  62215.  Option 3:  Send via email to � HYPERLINK "mailto:petedeb5@charter.net" �petedeb5@charter.net� AND/OR to Jan Reinhardt at � HYPERLINK "mailto:reinhardt24@charter.net" �reinhardt24@charter.net�.  Any questions, call Deb Steuart at 248-5328 or Jan Reinhardt at 248-5140.   Deadline to submit recipes is April 20th, 2015. 





Damiansville Elemtary School is planning the Field Day currently scheduled for Friday, May 22nd. Please check the back of the weekly Lenten calendar, inserted in the bulletin, for ways to participate.  We need volunteers to help make this a fabulous Field Day.  





Western Clinton County Senior Services is a non-profit organization that promotes wellness, nutrition and services to all people. We can deliver a hot meal to anyone that is home bound not just Senior’s. Meals on Wheels can be delivered short term or on an as needed basis. We also serve lunch at our Trenton Center, Monday thru Friday and on Wednesday at the Civic Center in New Baden. We service Trenton, New Baden, New Memphis, Albers, Aviston and Daminsville. The recommended donation is $5 a meal for those that are 60 and above and $6 for 59 and below. Anyone can eat at the center!!! Please call 224-9913 to reserve a meal or for more information.  We also have many activities and help with many different resources that are needed. Thank you for your continued support!!























